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I respectfully offer this letter to True Parents. 
 
Dear True Parents, have you been in good health since I last saw you? 
 
I am writing to give you news that I have arrived in Pyongyang safely together with Hyung Jin Nim and 
Yeon Ah Nim. We arrived in Pyongyang at 8 p.m. after first having made a stop in Vladivostok, Russia. 
 
At the airport and at Kim Il-sung University, we were given the courtesy afforded national guests. North 
Korean reporters came and took photos. From there, we moved to the Moranbong Presidential Guest 
House (ChoDaeSo). 
 
From the moment we left the airport, we were riding in Mercedes Benz vehicles provided by the 
government with escort vehicles ahead of us, in the same format as when True Parents came. The director 
of the Korean Asia Pacific Peace Committee (KAPPC) came in person to accompany Hyung Jin Nim and 
Yeon Ah Nim in their vehicle. 
 

 
 
More than twenty Japanese church members who had arrived beforehand came to welcome the delegation 
and take a commemorative photo. Their representative who greeted the delegation was Mr. Furutawa 
Koyanagi. 
 
Mr. Dong Yeon Won, vice chairman of the KAPPC, came and joined the delegation for the dinner 



welcome banquet. Director Kyeong Il Meng, Vice Director Yeong Nam Gwon and Advisor Chun Taek 
Oh were also present. 
 
Many things were said at the welcoming banquet and the atmosphere was truly congenial. There were 
many references made to True Parents’ words at their visit 20 years ago. 
 

 
 
Vice Chairman Won told us, “National Security Chairman Kim Jung-il arranged for every [aspect of the 
visit] and made available the national welcoming hall as well as the government’s automobiles.” He told 
us that he can never forget President Sun Myung Moon. He said that he sends his respects to you in 
consideration of your continuous efforts to bring about the Unification of the Korean Fatherland and 
world peace, especially through sending his beloved son to North Korea on the occasion of the 20th 
anniversary of his visit. 
 
During the banquet, Hyung Jin Nim made many engaging remarks about True Parents and also spoke a 
lot about martial arts. Yeon Ah Nim shocked everyone when she told them that she is a mother of five yet 
still in school. When one person commented that she doesn’t seem like a mother of five but rather like a 
maid, everyone laughed. 
 
No matter what was discussed, Hyung Jin Nim responded easily with fluent Korean and took charge of 
the meeting. 
 



 
 
Assistant Peter Kim spoke in detail about his recollections of the meeting between True Father and Kim 
Il-sung 20 years ago. Everyone listened with bated breath and great interest. Hyung Jin Nim smiled very 
brightly. 
 
Everyone stayed late at the banquet. Even though they were tired at the end, before they retired to their 
rooms, they thanked True Parents for sending the delegation and blessing them. 
 
We will be visiting many places tomorrow, starting early in the morning. In the afternoon, there will be a 
20-year anniversary ceremony. 
 
I deeply thank True Parents as I send this short report about the delegation’s arrival in Pyongyang. Dear 
True Parents, please be healthy. 
 
Sang Gwon Park 
Moranbong Presidential Guest House (ChoDaeSo), Pyongyang 
December 9, 2011 
 
 
 
 


